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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are pleased to see that school life seems to be continuing as normal and 
we aim to keep any disruption due to Covid to a minimum for both children 
and staff. This term has seen the return of clubs and visitors to school, including 
the Warwick Singing Town Initiative which is a fantastic opportunity for the 
children to take part in weekly singing and music sessions with a member of 
their choir. 

Our recently elected School and Eco Council are already looking forward to 
holding their first official meeting of the term in the Warwick Council Chambers 
where they will be joined by the Mayor of Warwick. We are also planning a visit 
to the House of Parliament early next year, so please look out for more
information about this if your child is a school councillor.

We will be holding virtual parents’ evenings Tuesday 19th through to Thursday 
21st October. This is an opportunity to share information about your child’s 
progress and to discuss any further support we can offer. Appointment details 
and zoom links have been issued this week, but please do contact the office if 
you have any queries.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Queralt 

 



Dates for the Diary 

2021

Tues 19th – Thurs 21st 
Oct

Virtual parents evenings Appointments and info to follow 

Wed 15th Dec Flu Immunisation Postponed by Warwickshire Immunisation Team

Thurs 21st Oct Virtual parents evenings Appointments and info to follow 

Mon 25th - Fri 29th Oct HALF TERM 

Mon 1st Nov Children return to school
Please note: this was previously set as an Inset 
Day, but this has now changed (updated 
calendar below).

Thurs 11th Nov Remembrance Day
If your child attends a uniformed club they may 
wear their uniform to school 

Mon 15th Nov
Odd Socks Day - start of anti-
bullying week

Children can wear odd socks to school to help 
raise awareness

Fri 19th Nov Children in Need More info to follow 

Thurs 17th Dec
END OF TERM (CHRISTMAS 
BREAK)

Reading Meeting Questionnaire

Following our recent Reading Meeting which took place on 29 September, please 

can you take a few minutes to complete the form below.

We are always trying to improve what we offer so value your feedback.

https://forms.gle/s3K9ESGjW9zLZAQd6

Monday 15th November Odd Socks Day  
In support of the anti bullying campaign we will 
be wearing odd socks to school. No donations 
are required, we simply want to help raise 
awareness.

Friday 19th November 
We will be supporting Children in Need again 
this year by wearing something spotty to 
school.  Children can wear spotty clothes or 
accessories to school for a £1 donation. Feel 
free to decorate an old t-shirt or simply dress 
down for the day if you don’t have anything 
spotty. 

https://forms.gle/s3K9ESGjW9zLZAQd6


Warwick – A Singing Town is working in 
partnership Emscote Infant and All Saints’ 
Junior School to bring the many benefits of 
singing to our children. The children are 
thoroughly enjoying their weekly choral 
sessions and it is fantastic to hear them 
singing in school again!



Meet the School and Eco Council

Our school council’s first challenge has been to design an A4 anti bullying 
poster telling children what to do, or who to tell, if they feel other children are 
being unkind. These will be displayed around school and shared in our next 
newsletter.

At the start of the year all children in years 1 and 2 are given the opportunity to 
stand for School Council and Eco Council. Two representatives from each class 
are then chosen. They will meet 2-3 times a term and act as a voice for 
representing and feeding information back to their classes.



October newsletter from Connect for Health
Here's the October newsletter from your school nursing service, which contains 
mental health resources and activities for children, young people and families, as well 
as information for Breast Cancer Awareness Month. 

Download the newsletter: https://www.compass-uk.org/newsletter-october-2021/

World Mental Health Day
World Mental Health Day takes place on the 10th October, but you can promote 
positive mental health on any day of the month.

Download World Mental Health Day pack: https://www.compass-uk.org/world-
mental-health-day-2

Eligibility for Free School Meals and other funding
We know that from time to time circumstances can change and you may find you 
become eligible for Free School Meals and subsequently Pupil Premium Funding. 
To make an application if you think you may be eligible please visit 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals

School Open Days/Tours
Traditionally we like to show any prospective parents our school on a one to one basis 
rather than offering an open day. Please let any family and friends know to contact the 
office at admin2332@welearn365.com to arrange a tour of the school.

Afterschool Clubs
Premier Active have confirmed that they will start running their after school clubs 
week commencing 11th October.  If you still need to register and pay please visit 
www.premieractive.co.uk.

School Roof Repairs 
Our Year 2 roof is being refurbished during half term and some of the work may have to
continue in early November. This could lead to limited access to playground, however if 
there are any issues we will let you know in advance.

Midday Supervisor Vacancies
Emscote Infant School are recruiting for a two new Midday Supervisors to join their busy 

team. A position is available to start as soon as possible.

Hours are 1hr 15mins Monday - Friday, term time only. 

Please contact the office admin2332@welearn365.com if you are interested in applying.

https://compass-uk.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=efc6fb025a420bf354133fa1f&id=0a7d88f2c9&e=9377c6e403
https://compass-uk.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=efc6fb025a420bf354133fa1f&id=de7f7ef53b&e=9377c6e403
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals
http://www.premieractive.co.uk/
mailto:admin2332@welearn365.com








FREE SCHOOL MEAL ENTITLEMENT AND PUPIL PREMIUM 
REGISTRATION

Due to the current situation with COVID-19, we are aware that Parent and 
Carer’s circumstances may have changed. Depending on your family/household 
income, your child may be eligible for Free School Meals. All children in Infant 
School receive a free hot meal at lunch-time, but this is a separate entitlement. 

If your child qualifies for Free School Meals they will also receive Pupil Premium 
funding. This entitles your child to free or subsidised school trips, music lessons, 
school uniform and help to access after school clubs. Registering children for 
Free School Meals and subsequently Pupil Premium also enables the school to 
claim additional funding to improve resources for your child in school.

If you can answer yes to any of the following questions you may be eligible:

•Is your joint family income under £16,190 per year?
•Are you in receipt of any of the benefits listed below?
•Income Support
•Income-based Jobseekers Allowance 
•Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
•Support from NASS (National Asylum Support Service) under part 6 of the 
Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
•the guarantee element of State Pension Credit
•Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more 
than £16,190
•Working Tax Credit run-on
•Universal Credit.
•Are you or your partner a member of the Armed Forces?

All reception, year 1 and year 2 children in state-funded schools can have a free 
hot meal at lunchtime. This is known as ‘Universal Entitlement’. If you think you 
are eligible for any of the criteria above we recommend that you still apply. This 
will mean that your child’s school does not miss out on important funding. It 
may also mean your child will continue to receive free meals after the end of 
year 2. 

If you think you are eligible then you can apply online at 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals





